

Sgt. Brian Shameklis Chairman

The Town of Ludlow, Massachusetts

Safety Committee

488 Chapin Street • Ludlow, Massachusetts 01056 CEIVED safety@ludlow.ma.us

Penny Lebel Vice Chairman 2017 DEC 12 Denise Formlinson Secretary 43

Minutes

Thursday, May 11, 2017 Ludlow Town Hall, Hearing Room #2

5:00 P.M. - CALL TO ORDER - PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Members present: Brian Shameklis, Penny Lebel, Ryan Pease, Derek Smolinski &

Barry Linton

Absent: Chris Coelho, Alex Simao, Justin Larivee, Phil McBride, James Machado

CORRESPONDENCE:

17-37 The Committee voted to place two (2) 15-minute parking signs in front of "In the Box" located at 135 East Street at the request of the owner, Sharon McKeon. Letter sent to Board of Selectmen for their approval and cc: Department of Public Works. Sharon McKeon and Derek Debarge were present

Motion: Ryan Pease

Second: Derek Smolinski

5-0 favor

17-38 The Committee voted that there are no safety issues with the complaint from Tony Sousa of 58 Warsaw Ave. concerning issues with 241 Sewall Street

Motion to file: Ryan Pease Second: Penny Lebel

5-0 favor

17-39 Special permit/accessory apartment for Kevin Lauer, 38 Andrew Street – no safety issues No comment

Motion to file: Penny Lebel Second: Derek Smolinski

5-0 favor

17-40 Special permit/home occupation for Peter Buscema, 119 East Akard St.

Motion to file: Penny Lebel Second: Derek Smolinski

5-0 favor

Motion to file Letter from Nowak Circle

Penny Lebel

Second: Derek Smolinski

5-0 favor

Discussion: No signs on Rogers Avenue

Committee approved and signed minutes of April 13, 2017

Motion to sign: Penny Lebel Second: Derek Smolinski

5-0 favor

Meeting adjourned: 5:30 p.m. Motion to adjourn: Penny Lebel

Second: Derek Smolinski

5-0 favor

The next meeting is scheduled for June 8, 2017 5 p.m. hearing room #2

Sgt. Brian Shameklis, Chairman

Penny Lebel, Vice Chairman

Ryan Pease

Barry Linton, alternate

Derek Smolinski, alternate